
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

September 22, 
2021 

 
The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, September 22, 
2021 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. Board 
members present were: Jim Everhart, Joel Bare, Diane Tyson, Frank Hollingsworth and Chris 
Chretien. Also present was Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager via Zoom, Tara Hitchens, 
Assistant Township Manager, Charles Thomas, Public Works Director and Lashawnda Martin, 
Administrative Assistant. The meeting was called to order by Jim Everhart, Chairman at 7:00 
pm. 
 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of August 25, 2021 by Joel Bare, seconded by Frank 
Hollingsworth. All in favor. 
 
 
Recreation: 
 
No communication yet from baseball about installing dugouts. 
 
 
Grounds, Buildings & Trails: 
 

• Some tree tube damage due to Ida 

• There were some issues at Gibbons Park too. The debris at the bridge was removed.  
 
Old Business: 
 

 
The Peer Consultant, DCNR and East Lampeter Township officials met. As soon as the contract 
is returned the Steering Committee can convene. 
 
Rental rates for 2020- Diane forwarded a google doc. with rental rates from across the County 
with rental fees for Park facilities. East Lampeter Township is the lowest. The board discussed 
options for different fee structures (capacity? Charge for volleyball & baseball fields) 
 
Joel Bare made a motion to raise resident rate to $85.00 and non-resident rate to $120.00 for 
2022 Pavilion Rentals. All voted in favor.  
 
New Business 
 

There is a meeting with the engineers to begin the trail from Strasburg Pike to Oakview Rd. 
Some of the trail goes through Flory.  
 
The Heritage Trail will be constructed in Conjunction with the Walnut St. Extension per 
PennDOT.  
 



Public Comments 
 
None 
 
Adjournment 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 pm by Mr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Mr. Bare 
Approved by all. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Diane Tyson 
Secretary. 


